
Hilary Thornton was Foothills District Chair through the 
COVID-19 pandemic, from November 2019 – November 
2021. He is the Scoutmaster of Troop 433 at St Catherine’s 
Episcopal Church in East Cobb and previously held Key 3 roles 
in both Pack 744 and Crew 2992. Since November 2023 he 
has served as Assistant District Commissioner for the East 
Cobb area of Foothills.

Hilary is a Wood Badge Owl - Course 92-81 (2015). He 
returned as Wood Badge Staff (2023). He is Wilderness First 
Aid and CPR certified. He completed Powder Horn in the AAC 
(2019). Hilary completed the District Commissioner Course at 
Philmont Training Center (2024).

As a youth, Hilary earned the rank of Eagle Scout (1985) and 
became a Brotherhood member of the Order of the Arrow.  
As an adult, he received the Silver Beaver Award, the District 
Award of Merit, and Doctorate of Commissioner Science.

Hilary and his wife Rachel have three adult sons, Will, Sam, 
and Noah. Sam and Noah earned their Eagle Scout rank in 
Foothills in Troop 433 and all three sons were members of 
Venturing Crew 2992.
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